
Special Called Meeting        July 30, 2015 

 

The Mayor and Council had a Special Called Meeting on Thursday, July 30, 2015, 6:00 p.m. at 4 Homer 

Street.  

Present: Mayor Richard Presley, Councilmembers Scott Harper, Junior Hardy, Kathy Bush, Charlie 

Howington, City Administrator/City Clerk Barbara Thomas.  

Mr. Jerry Hawkins, CPA for the City of Maysville came forward to give the 2014 Audit results for the city. 

Mr. Hawkins said the books were in great shape, all records were accounted for and it was a good clean 

audit.   The city was under budget in all departments with enough funds in Reserve to operate for 19.5 

months in the General Fund.  Mr. Hawkins stated that the Water and Sewer Fund has a 12 month reserve 

that would operate the city for 12 months. 

Mayor Presley asked for a motion to approve the 2014 audit results. A motion was made by 

Councilmember Scott Harper, seconded by Councilmember Junior Hardy.  Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 6.23 p.m. 

Barbara Thomas       September 14, 2015 
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